

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone (828) 295-7513 Bob Miller, Chairman David Greene, Member Susie Greene, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on March 23, 2017. Chair Bob Miller was not present due to illness. The members that were present was given the opportunity to excuse themselves from any business items that posed possible conflicts. None were reported.

The minutes of the prior meeting were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Manager gave her report on sales that ended on February 28, 2017. Sales were \$103,621.92. This was an increase from \$97,712.12 in February 2016.

Old Business:

1) The Manager is still looking for someone to fill the part time position.

2) The spring cleanup around the building is completed.

3) The quotes have been obtained for the replacement of the existing heat pump. A motion was made, seconded, and passed to table the replacement of the existing heat pump until a future date.

4) The Board approved last month the budget amendments for the 2016-2017 budget with the contingent and approval of Jason Carpenter, CPA. A motion was made, seconded, and passed last month after review of the budget amendments to give the Town of Blowing Rock an extra \$50,000.00.

New Business:

1) The Manager will research possibly having the parking lot resurfaced when the lot next door gets paved.

2) The Board approved to have the intake for the pond be repaired.

3) The sign by the road will be painted after the lights have been installed.

4) The Manager will get a Responsible Alcohol Training Class scheduled as soon as possible.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on April 20, 2017 at 3:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store.

Edith Nations Manager